NAnited States Denate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

October 30, 2017

Mr. John M. Mulvaney

Director

Office of Management and Budget
725 17th Street, NW

Washington, DC 20503

Dear Director Mulvaney:

The damage left behind by natural disasters such as Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria, and
wildfires in the western United States remains devastating for many communities across the
country. We believe that Congress must provide further aid as soon as possible to assist in the
relief and recovery efforts for our fellow American citizens. Additionally, as you begin preparing
a request for a supplemental disaster package for communities struck by these hurricanes, we
urge you to remember all the communities impacted by natural disasters, and include emergency
supplemental funding for declared and ongoing fisheries disasters.

While the impacts of an extremely low run in a fishery or a complete fishery closure are harder
to visualize than the impact of flood or wind damage, a collapsed fishery is indisputably a
disaster for local and regional communities. Fishermen and women can make their yearly living
during a single fishing season, and must continue to pay mortgages on their vessels, mooring
fees, maintenance and feed their families while their income is almost entirely eliminated during
a fishery closure or disaster. Currently, the Secretary of Commerce has declared nine disasters
for fisheries in 2017, and another disaster assistance request 1s pending in southern Oregon and
northern California. As a full accounting takes place and fishery seasons move forward in the
Gulf of Mexico and South Atlantic, it is likely there will also be fishery disaster declarations in
those regions that deserve our full attention.

These fishery disasters threaten the bedrock industries in many coastal regions and economies,
including commercial and recreational anglers, processers and supporting industries such as gear
stores, boat repair facilities, and tourism. Fishery disasters have ripple effects that are felt
throughout our communities and for years after the incidents. These industries supported 1.6
million full- and part-time jobs in fishing and across the broader economy in 2015 and
contributed $97 billion to the U.S. GDP.

It is essential that the federal government treat fishery disasters appropriately, and provide
emergency funding that can enable fishermen and communities to recover from lost catches in
the form of grants, job retraining, employment, and low interest loans. This emergency funding
also helps makes the fisheries more resilient through fishery data collection, resource restoration,
research, and fishing capacity reduction programs to prevent or lessen the effects of future
disruptions to fisheries.



Thank you for attention to this letter and considering those affected by disasters across the
United States. We urge you to include fishery disasters in your aid package request. We look
forward to working with you in the coming weeks to address these challenges and helping those
impacted by recent hurricanes and other natural disasters across the nation.

Thank you for consideration. We look forward to working with you on this critical issue.
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